The Mountain Confederation Caterwauls Winter 2010

Confed Website:  http://mountainconfederation.weebly.com/

Direct Link to Winter Gather Minutes: http://mountainconfederation.weebly.com/minuteswinter10.html

Current Positions of Service
Senior Servant: Gozen (2006-2011)

Servants: Jeff (2008-2010)

   Greg (2008-2010)

   Meg the Red (2009-2011)

   Kahal/Brandan (2009-2011)

Ladies Champion: Siearra (2010)

Captain of the Guard: Lizard
Exchequer: Zara
Slumlord: Izumi Tatsuaki
Warlord: Thorvaaldr
Regarding Domesday:
Beth is revising the Domesday.  Please get in touch with her and check all of your information including your SCAdian name, awards, addresses and emails, etc.  She will be sending this for post on the website under the password protected section so that it can only be accessed by members, and we can access and reference it easily at all times.

Regarding Member Pages:
http://mountainconfederation.weebly.com/members.html

I was fixing the setup of the member page, and had to remove everything and start over to do it… and then my laptop died, leaving me pictureless to update it.
If anyone wants their picture back up, please send me a picture of yourself (preferably in garb, of course.) Please check the spelling of your name, and let me know if there are any changes. Let me know if you have any awards within the SCA (AoA, Pelican, whatever) so this can be added to your listing too.
Even if you've sent me the info before, if you don't see it on the site, please resend. Changes will not appear on the site right away, but please send your emails asap.

Thanks,

Honor not Honors, 
Sophie
Exchequer’s Report

51 Adults @ $7.00            

$357.00
11 Kids @    $3.50            

$  38.50
TOTAL Admissions             

$395.50
Yard Sale & Donations        

$122.79
TOTAL Income                  

$518.29
TO BE PAID:
Bucknell                              

$300.00
ACG (insurance)                   

$  25.00
BALANCE to CONFED treasury      $193.29                           
 
In service,
Zara

Order of the Wren
Order of the Wren will hold a meeting at Ladies event.  
-Elidth the Adopted
Order of the Cat

From THL Havoc the Wild, Co-Principal of the Order of the Cat,
 
The journey of a thousand miles begins with a single step.  I encourage all of you, no matter what your discipline, to take that step.  Attend another practice.  Improve your kit.  Work on a new sequence or a new weapons form.  Take that first step to be the best you can be and whatever you chose to do...then take another one.
 
Havoc
This page brought to you by:
Order of the Cat, And Other Musings from Angus

I was asked to put something in here whether from the Cats or just myself I can‘t say… 
Well I really don’t have anything from the cats other than Practice, Practice and then some more. Oh yeah, and actually get out and fight at events and broaden your experience. Eventually you’ll become invited to the order. Time served is not skill earned. 

That out of the way, I’m going to go off some wild little tangent or other. Eventually I’ll either make sense or Meg will never ask me for an article again…Bear in mind what’s to follow is my opinion on several things. So move on or read on. I can’t make you do a thing either way.

As you should be aware by now, the Society Earl Marshall has declared that all armored combatants MUST MAKE AN ATTEMPT TO BE PRE 17TH CENTURY. What that means is with very limited exceptions visible modern materials are now OUT. To help this along I’ve given Sophie several links to post to the website that are basic tutorials on how to make those things vanish as well as a link to the “material culture” of the middle ages. Which means even those of us not on the field fighting who have a desire to get closer to the society mission statement have some points of reference to start with. Several of you have also offered to post “how to” articles and patterns. This is a very good thing for us.

This is the part where you go, “But I love my Smurf skin legs ‘cause I look damn good in blue plastic,” or, “But if I remove all the duct tape from it, I’ll have to fix it,” or any other long list of complaints. Tough, deal with it, ‘cause it ain’t me hollering at you to do so. I did that already but folks just wouldn’t listen. Now if you want to fight, you gotta pass muster ‘cause the Earl Marshall said so. It’s not hard folks, nor does it have to be expensive in anything other than some time and elbow grease.
Now on to something more pleasant. To our Water Bearers----Have I said lately I love you folks?? Seriously you guys/gals make things so much easier for those of us too damn stupid to realize that killing those last 20 guys just ain’t gonna happen if we’re dead on our feet or passed out. For the water, I thank you. For the munchies again… For Helen looking at me and saying, “Okay asshole, you go out and I ain’t patchin you up!” ...By the way, Confed water bearers rock! Which leads me to ask something else: Those of you not doing anything on any particular day, why don’t you volunteer to cover someone else so they might enjoy doing something like take a class, go shopping or just be busy doing nothing?? I know yer out there, I’ve seen you…Granted with our small numbers lately there’s not a need for six/seven water bearers when we’re putting five or six on the field...Split yourselves up and pull shifts. Radical, I know, but it might make for everyone’s war to be that much more enjoyable…

Okay I’m done ‘cause at this point I’ll prolly piss off folks with what I wrote so far…

[Thank you for writing, Angus.] [image: image1.wmf]
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Killing you for money since Pennsic XI




Aethelmearc Appearance Requirements

Direct Link to Aethelmearc Armor Requirements:  http://mountainconfederation.weebly.com/aethelmearcappearancerequirements.html

  As of April 1st (no fooling) AEthelmearc will be enforcing a “no visible modern material” requirement for armor. What this means is that exposed plastic, camo pants, anything blatantly modern will not be permitted upon the field. The only exceptions to this will be hand wear (hockey gloves for fighting great weapons) and foot gear.  They are however looking to have these items not be glaring. Tennis shoes should not be white. Hockey gloves should be painted/dyed so the logos disappear.

    So what does this mean to us? For those living in the East or elsewhere, nothing. For the rest, it’s time to clean up our kits in a big way.  When you get down to it, it’s all fairly easy.

    Surcoats and tabards will hide a lot of sins. A couple yards of cotton fabric, a few hours running with scissors, and a sewing machine is all it pretty much takes. Footwear: black is not only slimming but it also tends not to stand out like a pair of white converse sneakers.

      Now let’s talk about some of the harder things to make vanish. I am speaking of plastic shoulders in the form of hand bent plastic shoulders and football shoulders that stick out beyond a tabard. You have two options here. Either an oversized shirt to wear over them, or a set of metal shoulder cops. Either one can be inexpensive. With some hunting around online or contacting our own Gilchrist, metal shoulders can be had for under $50 with amazing ease. A fighting shirt can be made at home with some time, a few yards of fabric and a modicum of sewing skills just slightly higher than putting together a T-tunic.

     Leg armor: We have a fair amount of plastic legs out there. Contact cement and fabric are your friends. Glue some fabric on the legs and, viola!, covered plastic.

       Shields: Again, cheap fabric and contact cement go a long way in this regard. The fabric can be painted and the results are longer lasting than simply trying to paint a plastic shield. 

       There was talk of a variance being issued for Confed in regards to using blue barrels, leaving them uncovered and simply painting our device upon them. Good sentiment, but a bad precedent, in my opinion.  Also, be prepared to ditch the zip ties for holding your edging on, and be prepared to use rope. Other options are available as well: riveted leather tabs, or wet rawhide stretched and dried to the shield. The options are out there and I am glad to offer them up as well as help make them happen. A few others are more than willing to help out as well.       

HNH,
Angus 
From an email posted after previous statement:
For those of you coming to AEthelmearc events from other Kingdoms, I am including a snippet from an email. Please read this and understand that if you come to AEthelmearc to fight, you need to meet the appearance standard according to our Earl Marshall's interpretation. 

 

“Inter-kingdom travel:
YOU MUST OBEY THE LAWS OF THE KINGDOM HOLDING THE EVENT.

There is a rumor that you should follow the armor standards of the kingdom you are from.  This is untrue.  If you go to the Kingdom of Lochac then you better have fencing mesh affixed to your helm if you want to fight heavy.  Saying it's not required in AEthelmearc won’t hold any water there.  Now, at some "Inter-kingdom" and "borderland" events, the Marshal-In-Charge may allow conflicting neighboring standards to pass as a courtesy, but in those cases you are not to inspect an out-of-kingdom combatant.  You refer him/her to the marshal from his/her kingdom.  If there is no marshal from his/her kingdom, than they must meet AEthelmearc standards.”  

 

        For you guys from outside of AEthelmearc that are coming to events here, I would recommend you look to your kits and make sure it is going to pass muster.

-Angus

Regarding Warlord Nominations (from Gather minutes):
 - Those nominated to fill the position which would begin at this Pennsic War were:
              Angus McClerie
              Michael Wernsdorf (Fiesel)
 - Because we do not have a definite day and location for Ladies (or may not have one at all) Kahal, as Servant, will be collecting your votes which must be submitted in writing to him BEFORE MOTHERS DAY.   Votes are not unanimous as to make sure that everyone has voted and no one has voted twice, so be sure to put your name on your vote or it will not be counted.  Please see the Domesday for Kahal's mailing address.  Anyone who can not attend the Ladies meeting, should we have one, should submit their vote in this way if they would like their vote to be counted.  Anyone attending Ladies, should we have one, may hand it in to Kahal in person at that time.
(Voting may be changed now that there is a Ladies Event.)
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Events
Stitch N Bitch/Armor Workshop/Melee Practice

March 6th,  Noon til ????

     What to bring-- Any fabric, patterns, or armor projects you have in mind. Machines would also be a good thing. We have a couple, three or four, but not enough for all.

     Also beverage of choice and or any snack type thing you want to do.

     If folks are around for dinner we can one of two things. Potluck it or do a Pizza/hoagie delivery when we're up to eating. That will be by popular choice. We'd like to have an idea bout a week or two before this happens.

       There is some crash space open here but it's limited. Lots of floor if you want to bring a mattress/sleeping bag and crash with the critters.
 
-Angus
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Confed’s Spring Gather
(Or the Ladies that Wasn’t II)

Friday, May 28, 4:00 p.m. to Sunday, May 30, 4:00 p.m.

Bucknell’s Cowan Center, Cowan, PA

Some rules that need to be followed more closely:


NO ALCOHOL


NO PETS IN THE BUILDING


NO FOOD OR DRINK IN THE SLEEPING WINGS

This is just a preliminary announcement. I will get many more details out as they occur to me including what we are doing about food and turn by turn directions.

There may be tenting allowed, but this will be a last minute decision, depending on how wet the grass and field are.

The cost will most likely be $14.00 for adults.

COME ONE, COME ALL! LET’S PROVE THAT WE CAN HAVE A GREAT TIME WITHOUT ALCOHOL!!!!!

And finally, THANKS to all who have already volunteered to help. The other job I thought of is this: At Winter Gathers the kids are confined to the indoors and very manageable. In May, they will want to be outside. However, I don’t think every parent has to be out with them all the time, I think a schedule could be worked out so that all the parents, plus the older teens take turns (just like recess duty!!!). Just my opinion!

-Zara
How to Enjoy a Non-Alcoholic Gather:

Root BEER

Birch BEER

Ginger BEER 

Shirley Temples

7 oz Sprite® soda
1 oz grenadine syrup
Bloody Shame
3 oz V8® vegetable juice
2-3 drops Tabasco® sauce
1 pinch salt
1 pinch peppers
1 celery stick

Pour V8 into an old-fashioned glass, add tabasco sauce and stir with a celery stalk. Sprinkle with salt and pepper, and serve.
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Virgin Mary

4 oz tomato juice
2 - 3 dashes lemon juice
1 pinch celery salt
4 - 6 drops Worcestershire sauce
1 pinch coarse peppers
2 - 3 drops Tabasco® sauce
1 celery stalk

Pour tomato juice over ice cubes in a large highball glass. Season to taste, stir, and garnish with celery.

Serve in: Highball Glass

Safe Sex on the Beach
3 oz cranberry juice
3 oz grapefruit juice
2 oz peach nectar
1 maraschino cherry
Pour over ice in a chilled glass and stir. Garnish with a cherry.

0% (0 proof)

Serve in: Highball Glass

Is AA for you?

http://www.aa.org/subpage.cfm?page=12
 [image: image6.wmf]
Pennsic

160 days til Pennsic, or 5 1/2 months!
Prereg is $110 and ends June 15 online.

GENERAL INFORMATION:
SPACE WITHIN CAMP:
Again, this year the 200 sq feet per person MUST include the 1.5' all around each group.
This could mean that some people will need to modify there setup for Pennsic.
Do not count on being along tree line as an excuse either. You are short changing the rest of the group, then.

Example: a 20x20 frame setup would come to a 23x23 footprint or 529 sq ft.
This would mean that the 20x20 setup should have 2.645 pre-registered people.
Ideally having 3 people under a 20x20 would be great, but I understand if only two, because of previous years investments. New people and setups should have 3 people.

A single tent with one person should be 10x13, or a 208 sq ft footprint (13x16) would be OK.
---------------------------
CAMP FEES: 
(This may increase - to be determined after discussions. I purpose is that we raise the camp fee by $4.00 for the adults only. If the Pennsic expenses are more then we collect, we (those attending) need to make up the difference and not the take funds from the CONFED coffers.) 

Pre-registered adult - 10 + 1 (water surcharge) = $11.00 - (possibly change to $15).
Pre-registered child - (under 16) - $5.00

Non-Pre-Registered adult - 20 + 1 = $21.00 - (possibly change to $25)
Non-Pre-Registered child - $10.00
 
The things that get taken out of the camp fees are things like firewood, water, beer for Pipers, prize for Pipers, flyer's for Pipers, fruit, etc., for fighters, if enough is not donated, Margarita Night, next year's trailer rental fee, etc., if there is enough money. Please try to get receipts.
---------------------------
VEHICLES IN CAMP:
I am announcing now that after Wednesday of the first week all vehicles will be required to vacate the camp ASAP with no exceptions.
Autos will be permitted in camp for dropping off your camp, and time to set up then expected to leave at that time.
The only exception permitted will be late night arrivals who can take their cars out of camp the next morning, not afternoon, not evening, but morning.

 

----------------------------
FIRE EXTINGUISHER:

Would you/your group be able to bring fire extinguishers to comply to the following? (I know that some of you already do so this is just a reminder.)

ALL camps should have the following fire safety equipment:
At least one fire extinguisher rated at 1-A: 10BC for every five, or fraction of five tents that are less than 200 sq. feet, and one extinguisher for every tent over 200 sq. feet. It is recommended to have a 3-A:40-BC extinguisher.

 

HnH

-Izumi

ps. (any and all information is subject to possible changes when on site)

Check out this site http://mountainconfederation.weebly.com/slumlord-guidelines.html for the general rules and guidelines regarding space, camp fees and camping with TMC.  Please read as they may have changed from last year. 

Also, even if you have the same set-up as last year, please give Izumi the specifications on your camp.  A form has been provided for you at http://mountainconfederation.weebly.com/camp-specifications.html with all of the info he needs from each person who registers - don't just leave it up to someone else in your group.  Your responses are submitted directly to Izumi via email from the website.


Both of these links can also be found under the Calendar>Pennsic War 39 (2010) section of the site, along with any other info regarding the event.  http://mountainconfederation.weebly.com/pennsic-war-39-2010.html 
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Confed Pennsic Picnic Dinner Night
Greetings Brothers and Sisters, 

How many of you remember the family style dinners of past pasta nights?  I do.  One of my fondest memories of growing up in the Confederation was sitting around the fire, listening to “No Shit” stories and eating dinner with friends and family.  Pasta night was nice, but the clean up was a nightmare.  To make life simpler, we changed from Pasta to Pizza.  Pizza night, although a good idea with simple clean up, made dinner a less-personal time.  We bought our pizzas and took them back to our pavilions or tents and ate separately.  There was little conversation for feeling of family. It was a cold, impersonal meal.  Even the experts say that a family that eats together stays together. So in conversation with Melusine (Sophie), batting around ideas to rebuild our once cohesive family she suggested bring back the family style dinners of the past. The suggestion was for a picnic-style supper around the fire.  Bring some paper plates, a blanket and picnic items to share! Simple, easy to clean up after foods, sandwich meats, bread, chips, salad items like tomato and lettuce, side dishes like pasta or potato salads, laid out on a table for all to choose from.  We are asking each person to bring a lunch meat or cheese and one other item (chips, salad, or side).   Instead of Pizza this year we are gonna give the Confed Picnic a try! 

In Service,  Keldra
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Future Area Events:

Feb 20: Aethelmearc Heralds and Scribes Collegium -ACG, Williamsport, PA

Feb 20: East Kingdom Bardic Champions – Ostgardr, New Hyde Park, NY

Mar 13-21: Gulf Wars 19 – Gleann Abhann, Lumberton, MS

Mar 27: Mudthaw – Settmour Swamp, Livingston, NJ

Apr 17: Blackstone Raid 19 – Blackstone Mountian, Ripley, WV

Apr 23-25: Southern Region Spring War Practice – Owlsherst, York Haven, PA

May 8: Crown Tournament – Debatable Lands, Pittsburgh, PA

May 14-16: Will’s Revenge – ACG, Millmont, PA

May 20-23: Aethelmarc War Practice XXI – Steltonwald

May 28-31: War of the Roses XXX – Concordia of the Snows, Mariaville, NY

May 28-31: The Quest for Wit and Wisdom (“Quest”) – Settmour Swamp, Neshanic 
Station, NJ

Jun 4-6: Melee Madness – Endless Hills

Jul 3-5: Northern Region War Camp – Glenn Linn, Warrensburg, NY

Jul 31-Aug 15: Pennsic War 39 – Slippery Rock, PA

Spring Caterwauls

The Spring Caterwauls will be published mid-March. 
In the Spring Issue I’d like to see submissions by Monday, March 15th from the following people. (remember how when you were a kid and you didn’t want to eat your vegetables at dinner, and your mom said they’d still be there for breakfast if you didn’t clear them...)
 

Tibbott
Deykin
Medb
Jeff
Order of the Cat, Angus/Havoc.

Order of the Arrow, Izumi

Order of the Thistle, Lenora

Order of the Centaur, Gozen/Eckwarka

 

And information about:

Events

Pre-Pennsic News 

Fight practices, armor, sewing tabard, gate, sheetwall workshops
	Etcetera



